
Notice of Construction 
Township of Georgian Bluffs 
Big Bay Culvert Replacement 

 

 

THE PROJECT 

This notice is to advise you that the Township of Georgian Bluffs has retained the construction services of R.F. King Holdings 

to complete the replacement of the Big Bay Culvert (Structure K-0009). Big Bay Sideroad will be closed between Grey Road 

1 and Cape Road starting September 29, 2025 for an approximate duration of seven (7) weeks. It should be noted that 

these construction schedules are subject to change based on weather and site conditions. 

THE PLAN 

The temporary road closure will be implemented to 
facilitate the replacement of the culvert structure which is 
currently in a deteriorated condition. The scope of work for 
construction at the site includes: 

• Site mobilization and installation of traffic control 
measures.  

• Asphalt removal, granular excavation and installation 
of creek diversion.  

• Removal and disposal of existing culvert and cable 
guide rail. 

• Assembly and installation of the new SPCSP arch 
culvert. 

• Construction of cast-in-place concrete headwall and 
segmental block retaining wall at the inlet. 

• Backfilling of granular materials and restoration of 
disturbed embankments. 

• Placement and compaction of new asphalt on 
roadway. 

• Supply and installation of new steel beam guiderail 
including end treatments. 

• Final site cleanup and demobilization.  

During the roadway closures, access will be maintained to all private properties located within the construction limits at 
the site. A detour route will be provided during the roadway closure along Coles Side Road for all through traffic requiring 
access to the opposite side of the culvert structure. 

WHO TO CONTACT ABOUT THIS PROJECT 

If you have any questions or concerns at any time during the completion of construction, please contact either of the 
project representatives below: 

Kevin Verkindt 
Manager, Engineering and Infrastructure 

Township of Georgian Bluffs 
177964 Grey Rd 18, Owen Sound, ON N4K 5N5 

519-376-2729 ext. 205 
kverkindt@georgianbluffs.ca  

Jesse Borges, P. Eng. 
Consultant Project Manager 
Pearson Engineering Limited 

345 8th St. East, Owen Sound, ON N4K 1L3 
226-256-7957 x 241 

Jborges@pearsoneng.com  
 

KEY PLAN OF DETOUR 
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